The Rotary Club of McLean


Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting


October 18, 2005





The October meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Tuesday, October 18, 2005.  President Todd Dempsey called the meeting to order at 1:28 PM.  Present at the meeting in addition to Todd were Vice President Pam Danner, Secretary Bob Hahne, and Directors Michael DeRose, John Rosenbaum, Paul Sawtell and Lois Wilson.  Also present were PDG Tin Tin Raschid and PP Bill Stell.





In the absence of the Treasurer, President Dempsey reported that we have a cash balance of $1,732 and total assets of $2,732.92.  The small balance is the result of basically all the bills having been paid and the current quarter's bills just being distributed today.  President Dempsey also presented a proposed budget (copy attached).  He reported the budget was prepared based on estimated numbers because the Treasurer's computer crashed and records were lost.  There was a  brief discussion on the budget and all Director's were asked to review this proposal and report to President Todd if they had issues that had not been addressed in the budget.





Bill Stell reporting as a member of the Board of the McLean Rotary Foundation stated that funds going to the Foundation must be designated for a specific purpose if they are to be distributed.  





John Rosenbaum reported on Club Service.  He indicated the Holiday Party is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday December 14th.  It is intended that it be held at the Colonies as in years prior to last year's joint party with Tysons.  The intent is not to have a White Elephant activity at that event and that children will be specifically invited.  Children under 5 will be free, and those 6-15 years of age will be $15, or half the adult charge.  At the regular club meeting on December 20 we will schedule a White Elephant exchange.





John also reported there is an interest in starting a Happy Hour for club members on a regular basis.  The first is scheduled at Amerigo's on Thursday, November 3rd at 5:30 PM.





John also initiated a discussion regarding a desire to improve the acoustics in the Fellowship Hall of the church where we meet.  After some discussion it was agreed that John would work with a committee to make recommendations to the Board for improvements, there costs and results of review with the church.





Lois Wilson reported that the Defibrillator project is moving forward and that they are receiving good vibes regarding the grant request.





President Dempsey reported on the International Avenue since Scott Mills was unable to be at the meeting.  Tin Tin Raschid also participated in reporting on the active projects.  Partner for Surgery has been approved and funds should be received shortly.  The Ghana Water Project has not yet been approved, however, the District increased it's contribution and RI is expected to approve this major project next month.  There was a bit of uncertainty as to the status of the Kirovograd Project but we know Scott Mills is handling this effort and he will report at the next meeting of the Board.





Michael DeRose reported on Vocational Service.  He indicated the Homeless Walk was a success at Langley High School.  He reported that he and President Dempsey had met with the administration at McLean High and had a good discussion regarding our relationship with the school, Interact, etc.  As of today they have had not response from the school regarding the discussions.





Michael reported that Rotary is encouraging an essay contest at middle schools.  The subject to be on Rotary's 4-way test.  Nothing has been done to date on this pending further evaluation.





Discussions with the two high schools on the possibility of our sponsoring a career day produced a "thanks, but no thanks" from McLean, and Langley is to meet with Michael to discuss this further.





Michael further reported that the Youth Awards Program is scheduled for our regular meeting on January 10, 2006.  Information is to be sent to the various schools shortly.





Michael also reported that the annual speech contest is scheduled for March and April of next year.  Our history is difficulty in getting participants into this event.  He also reported that we will be participating in Ethics Day at McLean on November 16.  A brief discussion was held as to how we use this as a conduit into McLean for a better relationship with Rotary.





Bob Hahne reported on the request from McLean High for financial support for their Ethics Day.  Pam Danner made a motion, seconded by Paul Sawtell that we send $500 to McLean High for that purpose.  The motion was approved unanimously.





There was no President's report, but as part of old business President Dempsey brought up the issue of paying for a banner for the club to be used at various public events.  John Rosenbaum made a motion to approve $800 for this purpose. The motion was  seconded by Michael DeRose and approved unanimously.





Under new business we talked about creating a disaster relief fund from Happy Talk to be  deposited with the Rotary Club of McLean Foundation.  There was general approval of such an idea, and President Dempsey is going to discuss this idea with the Foundation's board.





Pam Danner reported that the Foundation is happy to receive Designated Funds as discussed earlier by Bill Stell.  She indicated that the Foundation Board anticipates closer ties and cooperation with the Club's Board. This hopefully, will involve raising money for the Foundation and how the funds are disbursed.  Other than designated funds the only money that can be disbursed is income from the endowment.  She further reported that the Foundation's board is considering two $1,000 scholarships for graduates of Pimmet Hills High School.  There was some discussion as to how these would be disbursed and whether this was to be an annual amount, and/or a continuing amount for individual students.  Our thoughts will be conveyed to the Foundation by Pamela.





Pam continued in her report that the Foundation board was also considering hiring a part time bookkeeper, and whether it made since to have the club participate in this idea.  No decision was made and the issue will be discussed at future meetings.  She also reported that the Foundation's funds are being consolidated into three mutual funds.





Bill Stell reminded the board that the by-laws for our club as well as the Foundation need to be reviewed and updated.  President Dempsey is aware of this and will be reviewing this issue for future discussion.





The minutes of the September Board meeting were presented and unanimously approved on a motion by Bob Hahne seconded by Pam Danner.





The meeting was adjourned at approximately 2:40 PM.





Respectfully submitted,





Robert Hahne


Club Secretary


